
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  June 5, 2023 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  N. Wilmor Road Mill and Overlay 
 
Explanation:   Staff budgeted to mill and overlay N. Wilmor Road from Business 24 to the 
Newcastle/Westgate/Wilmor intersection. Business 24 is under IDOT jurisdiction, so staff began 
discussing an appropriate letter of understanding needed to work within their ROW. IDOT requires 
upgrading ADA Ramps when full width mill and overlay work is done. The two ramps at Wilmor next 
to Walgreens and CVS are not currently compliant and would require quite a bit of curb/pavement 
reconstruction to make the ramps compliant. Because of this and the future reconstruction of Business 
24, staff worked with IDOT on pulling the mill and overlay limits back to avoid having to reconstruct 
curb ramps that will ultimately be removed and replaced during the Business 24 project. 
 
IDOT was accepting of the limits being pulled back with the caveat that we perform pavement 
maintenance all the way to the through lanes. We will have our spray patching contractor perform the 
pavement maintenance, which is not a part of this contract.  
 
There are only two asphalt paving contractors in town, so we sent a request for quotes to have the mill 
and overlay done as well as have it restriped afterwards. 
 
Tazewell County Asphalt Pavers - $196,150.00 
United Contractors Midwest - $ 175,972.44 
 
 
Fiscal Impact: The FY 23-24 street budget includes $200,000 for this project. 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff recommends awarding the project to United Contractors Midwest 
for a cost not to exceed the $200,000 budgeted.  
 
Action Requested:   Approval to award the project to United Contractors Midwest. 
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